
AHMC Anaheim Regional Medical Center
AHMC Healthcare

December 9, 2019  Hussain Bhatia  Supervisor, 
HFR  OSPHD Office of Statewide Health 
Planning and Development Facilities 
Development Division  400 R Street, Suite 200  
Sacramento, CA 95811-6213
Re: AB 2190 Attestation (OSHPD Facility ID # 10382)

Dear OSHPD Officer:

Per Assembly Bill 2190 (2018) under Health & Safety Code Section 130066, we are 
submitting an attestation letter to certify that our board of directors are aware that our 
hospital have not yet met the 2030 seismic safety requirements for all of its buildings; 
specifically, one or more of the buildings at our facility has performance ratings less than 
SPC-3 “or” NPC-5, and therefore our hospital is required to meet the January 1, 2030 
deadline for substantial compliance with the seismic safety regulations or standards.  (a) 
The facility name and facility number The Facility Name: Anaheim Regional Medical 
Center OSHPD Facility Number: 10382(b) Buildings at our facility that have current performance ratings less than SPC-3 or NPC-5 identified 

as follows:

Hospital SPC Upgrade NPC Upgrade
ARMC BLD-01684 (SPC-2) BLD-01684 (NPC-2)
 BLD-01685 (SPC-2) BLD-01685 (NPC-2)

  BLD-01692 (NPC-2)
  BLD-01693 (NPC-2)
  BLD-01695 (NPC-2)
  BLD-03658 (NPC-2)
  BLD-03659 (NPC-2)

  BLD-03660 (NPC-2)
  BLD-03661 (NPC-2)
  BLD-03662 (NPC-2)

  BLD-03663 (NPC-2)
  BLD-03664 (NPC-2)
  BLD-03665 (NPC-2)
  BLD-03671 (NPC-2)
  BLD-03672 (NPC-2)
Subtotal 2 15



If you need further information please contact me at (714) 999-5105.

Respectfully,

Signature:

Virg Narbutas, Interim Chief Executive Officer 
Anaheim Regional Medical Center

Signature
John Seymour, Hospital Board chairman 
Anaheim 
Regional Medical Center

CC: Via email to OSHPD at 
seismiccomplianceunit@oshpd.ca.gov  
CC: File


